Town of Wilmington Water & Sewer Commission May 19th, 2022 Meeting

The Water and Sewer Commission met on May 19th, 2022. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM. Present were, Chairman George Allan, Commissioner Michael Camoscio, Utility & Business Manager, Joseph Lobao, and Recording Secretary Brianna Dunbar.

Approval of Minutes April 21, 2022 Meeting - Tabled

Billing Adjustments & Correction

Analog l Analog Way (Hub Bldg) Industrial Meter Set Up \$ 643,909.94 Analog l Analog Way (Bldg 7) Industrial Meter Set Up 1,344.92 ON A MOTION MADE BY COMMISSIONER CAMOSCIO, SECONDED BY CHAIRMAN ALLAN IT WAS UNANIMOUSLY VOTED TO RATIFY THE BILLING ADJUSTMENTS AND CORRECTIONS AS PRESENTED.

Monthly Report

The April 2022 monthly report is unavailable but will be reviewed at the next meeting.

Commission Reorganization - Tabled

Salem Street Wellfield Rehabilitation

The supply chain issues continue to delay the project. The Variable Frequency Drive (VFD) is expected to ship on June 25th. The raw water main that feeds water pumped from the Brown's Crossing well field to the Sargent Water Treatment Plant was cleaned by American Pipeline Solutions using foam swabs, resulting in increased pumping by approximately 100 gallons per minute and improving the hydraulics.

Middlesex Avenue Sewer Project

The Town of Wilmington has been granted an additional One Million Dollars from the MassWorks Program to contribute towards the infrastructure projects that are components of the Princeton Smart Growth Housing Project. N. Granese is the General Contractor for the sewer project, and they are looking to break ground in Fall 2022. The culvert project needs to be completed beforehand, hopefully starting July 1st. Route 62 will be shut down between Monday and Saturday, but the hours have not been decided yet. The detour will be advertised throughout the town.

2022 Annual Water Main Flushing

The distribution team is approximately one month into the annual water main flushing program. There have only been a handful of phone calls from residents with reports of discolored water. Running the cold water for several minutes has resolved most issues.

Other Business - No comment

<u>Public Comment Period</u> - No public comments

Next Meeting - The next meeting is scheduled to be held on June 16th, 2022.

There being no further business a motion to adjourn carries at 5:55 PM.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Brianna Dunbar, Recording Secretary